








 
June 26, 2024 
 
Ms. Debra Savage 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor  
Springfield, Illinois 62761 
 
Re: Project 24-018, NorthPointe Neighborhood Hospital, Roscoe, Illinois  
 
Dear Chair Savage, 

I am writing to voice my enthusiastic support for the proposed NorthPointe Neighborhood Hospital, aimed at 
enhancing access to emergency and inpatient services for residents of Roscoe, Illinois, and neighboring areas. 

As an emergency medicine physician and 30-year Roscoe resident who has dedicated my career to serve the 
Stateline community, I have seen the critical impact of timely medical intervention on patient outcomes. 
Unfortunately, many residents of our community face significant hurdles when seeking emergency care, often 
having to travel considerable distances to Rockford, Illinois, or across state lines to Beloit or Janesville, Wisconsin. 
This journey, coupled with consistent long ER wait times, is far from ideal, particularly in emergencies where every 
second counts. 

I have also seen firsthand the toll that these delays have taken on my own family in times of medical crisis. By 
providing a more conveniently located emergency department, the proposed hospital will not only improve 
outcomes for patients but also reduce the stress and burden on their loved ones. 

Despite recent expansions to the emergency room at Beloit Memorial Hospital, these measures have not fully met 
the needs of our patients from Illinois. The proposed neighborhood hospital by Beloit Health System represents a 
vital step toward addressing these issues by providing local, immediate care for acute and life-threatening conditions 
such as heart attacks, strokes, severe trauma, and respiratory emergencies. Having quick access to these critical 
interventions will not only save lives but also help preserve long-term health and function. 

This new facility promises to offer state-of-the-art emergency care, backed by a dedicated, multidisciplinary team of 
healthcare professionals. It will significantly improve the quality of care and patient outcomes in our region, 
bringing much-needed relief and better service to our community. 

I am wholeheartedly in favor of this initiative and eagerly anticipate the positive changes it will bring to our 
emergency medical services. 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Michael Abernethy, MD 
Emergency Medicine  
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